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	Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on
Monday 8th January 2024 at 7.30pm. The meeting was held in the Venue, Liverpool Road, Much Hoole.


Present: Cllrs N. Woodcock (Chairman), P. Cocker, K. Hayes, E. Houghton, E. Jackson, R. Lea, A. Taylor
1.
Apologies for Absence              Cllr T. Hewitt.
2.
Declarations of Interest and Dispensations


Cllrs E. Houghton and A. Taylor (non-pecuniary) Re Village Hall: item 8.
3.
Minutes of the Last Meeting 
It was resolved that the draft minutes of the meeting held on the 4th December 2023 were approved subject to the inclusion of one correction at item 11 which should read “excluding VAT”, the amendment was moved by Cllr E. Houghton and seconded by Cllr A. Taylor and agreed without dissent. 
Following the above amendment, a financial amendment was required as the payment had been made for the amount of £323.76 NOT £269.80, Cllr E. Houghton moved this financial change and Cllr A. Taylor seconded and it was agreed without dissent. 
Chairman Cllr N. Woodcock signed the minutes.
4.
Public Time      No members of the public were present.
5.
Correspondence from Members of the Public            None received. 
,
6.
Reports from other meetings            None to report.
7.
Future Events

None planned.

It was suggested that items 6 and 7 were, in essence, a duplication of each other and, in future agendas, they did not need to be listed as separate agenda items. 

8.
Village Hall
Cllr A. Taylor provided a verbal update on the Village Hall.

The management group is still progressing the planning application for the MUGA (Multi Use Games Area), a bench in memory of Mr & Mrs Lewis has been installed and bookings are still high, the Village Hall is used almost every day.

9.
Off Road Cycle Track
a) To consider any updates on the cycle track and resolve any action required – There were no updates reported on the cycle track.
b) To approve quotation received for a 2nd picnic table - The purchase and installation of a 2nd picnic table and concrete base was moved by Cllr R. Lea and seconded by Cllr E. Houghton and agreed without dissent.

c) To consider quotations from Mr C Hewitt in respect of cycle track maintenance – It was agreed that the maintenance work should go ahead. Cllr A. Taylor suggested that MHPC should purchase the materials and hire the necessary equipment directly to alleviate Mr C. Hewitt of such burden. This was moved by Cllr R. Lea and seconded by Cllr A. Taylor and agreed without dissent. All Councillors wished to thank Mr C. Hewitt for his continued support with the cycle track. It was noted that Mr C. Hewitt would need to supply a revised quote for only the labour involved, in the maintenance works, to be considered at the next MHPC meeting.  
10.
Finance
Easy Websites hosting fee of £33.60 was approved having been moved by Cllr E. Houghton and seconded by Cllr N. Woodcock and agreed without dissent. 
Income from South Ribble Borough Council (SRBC) - Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) of £4820.79 was noted.

Payments for approval. It was resolved to pay: 

Clerks December salary of £332.00 plus backpay of £87.00;
Hoole Village Memorial Hall (room hire) payment of £60.00;
Both above payments moved by Cllr E. Houghton and seconded by Cllr A. Taylor and agreed without dissent.
MJ Davidson Invoice for 2nd stage of FP11 15640 £2280.00 – this payment was approved to be paid once the works had been completed and inspected. This was moved by Cllr E. Houghton and seconded by Cllr A. Taylor and agreed without dissent.

Quotations for approval:
Village Hall grass verge upgrade to a firm ground road, £5,800 (plus VAT) agreed, the Village Hall plan to submit a grant application for this item.

Defibrillator – It was agreed that MHPC should go ahead with the purchase and installation of a defibrillator from St Johns Ambulance, for installation at the Lodge. It was resolved to go ahead with the purchase and installation and that a maximum figure of £2,500 should be sufficient to cover purchase and installation costs. This was moved by Cllr N. Woodcock and seconded by Cllr R. Lea and agreed without dissent.

Four further quotes would be sought for the next meeting for: 
Mature fruit trees and herb containers, a gate into the Trafalgar Garden, Trafalgar Garden flood prevention works, a living Christmas Tree.
Cllr K. Hayes agreed to look at these issues with SRBC, as some are dependent upon each other completing, and report back at the next meeting.

11.
Grant Applications
One grant application had been received from the Bowling Club. Cllr K. Hayes sought clarification as to how this machine differed from the one MHPC assisted the Bowling Club to purchase towards the end of 2021. It was agreed that a representative of the Bowling Club would be invited to attend the next MHPC meeting to clarify. The grant application was deferred until next month.
12.
Budgets and Precept


Cllr R. Lea provided a Financial Plan for the Committee to agree and discuss. Committee agreed the opening balance and discussed the DRAFT budget/precept, kindly prepared by Cllr R. Lea.

After debate, the draft budget was moved by Cllr N. Woodcock and seconded by Cllr E. Houghton and agreed without dissent. The precept for 2024/25 was agreed at £17,530.00.

13.
Parish Clerk and Financial Officer

Ahead of discussing this item, the Chair provided a verbal update to Committee. The information, of which he had gained from a local, well-established parish clerk, Mr Cafferkey. Mr Cafferkey has offered to assist MHPC with clerking duties in the immediate future and assist MHPC with the recruitment process of a new clerk, in order that we recruit appropriately for our needs. Owing to this information, the next steps were discussed.

a) To review the revised documents - due to the generous offer made by Mr Cafferkey it was agreed that the proposed revised documents, kindly supplied by Cllr R. Lea, required further discussion and drafting, to ensure they accurately reflect the needs of MHPC. Cllr K. Hayes offered to review the documents. It was moved by Cllr E. Houghton and seconded by Cllr K. Hayes and agreed without dissent, that Mr Cafferkey would clerk the MHPC meetings due to take place in both February and March. This would take the pressure off the Councillors and provide time to arrange a robust recruitment campaign. Cllr E Houghton would ensure the usual room at the Venue was available.
b) To discuss and agree the appointment of a manager of the clerk/RFO – Owing to the above, and having no Clerk or Responsible Finance Officer (RFO) currently in post, it was not appropriate for a discussion to take place. This item was deferred. 

c) To discuss the applications received so far – the three applications were discussed. Cllr K. Hayes suggested that we should not waste everyone’s time by proceeding with a shortlisting of, and interviewing of, the applicants. The reasoning being, it had become clear that the role we thought MHPC needed was not sufficient and, instead, MHPC needed to discuss what the role of a clerk for MHPC involves. Cllr R. Lea moved and Cllr A. Taylor seconded that the three applicants were interviewed, this was not supported. Cllr K. Hayes moved that instead, the Chair email the three applicants and explain the situation, and invite them, in due course and if they so wish, for their application to stand against the new role, or invite them to re-apply, once the new job advert/description/person specification is produced. Cllr E Houghton seconded and it was agreed without dissent. Cllr K. Hayes offered her assistance to the Chair, if required, when drafting the correspondence. Cllr K. Hayes set out that we need to be transparent with the applicants.

Cllr E. Houghton asked who had interviewed the previous applicants. She was advised that Cllrs Cocker, Hayes and Woodcock were on the interview panel. Cllr E. Houghton suggested the panel remains the same in the next round of interviews.
14.
Lengthsman

a) The lengthsman was not present at the meeting but Cllr E. Jackson provided a verbal update to Committee: As the lengthsman will be self-employed he requires Public Liability Insurance, he has made enquiries and is awaiting a decision. Once the insurance is in place, Cllr A. Taylor agreed to undertake the necessary Risk Assessments with the lengthsman.
b) Cllr E Houghton moved and Cllr R. Lea seconded the proposal that Cllr A. Taylor should manage the lengthsman and Cllr P. Cocker should manage the footpath maintenance aspects.

15.
Review and Adoption of Policies – Standing Orders and Financial Regulations


Due to a number of Councillors needing to leave the meeting, owing to the late hour, this matter was deferred until the next meeting.
16.
Footpaths


Due to a number of Councillors needing to leave the meeting, owing to the late hour, this matter was deferred until the next meeting.

17.
Planning



Due to a number of Councillors needing to leave the meeting, owing to the late hour, this matter was deferred until the next meeting.

18.
List of Events to Approve


Due to a number of Councillors needing to leave the meeting, owing to the late hour, this matter was deferred until the next meeting.

19.
Items for next Agenda


Cycle track maintenance work


Paul Cafferkey invoice £90.12

Village Hall grass verge upgrade grant application
Bowling club – grant application

Parish Clerk and RFO – documents/post/recruitment

Items 15, 16, 17 & 18 above.
20.
Date of next meeting

The date of the next meeting will be held on Monday 5th February 2024 at 7.30pm. 

The meeting will be held at The Venue, Liverpool Road, Much Hoole PR4 4QA.
Page 1 of 3

